

# **Town Council Meeting Agenda**



Thursday, May 8, 2025, at 7:00 PM, in the Matthew Thornton Room

### Call to Order

## **Pledge of Allegiance**

### **Announcements**

### **Comments from the Press and Public**

## Recognitions, Resignations and Retirements

### **Appointments**

### **Public Hearing**

### **Legislative Updates from State Representatives**

### **Town Manager's Report**

### **Consent Agenda**

### **Old Business**

# 1. NH Department of Transportation F.E. Everett Turnpike Widening Project Follow-up Discussion – Municipal Sidewalk & Work Zone Agreements

Submitted by Town Manager Paul T. Micali

The Town Council to discuss the New Hampshire Department of Transportation F.E. Everett Turnpike Widening Project proposed improvements along Wire Road and Baboosic Lake Road to include the construction of sidewalks.

## 2. Watkins Forest Committee Appointment

Submitted by Town Council Chair Finlay Rothhaus

The Town Council to discuss appointing a Councilor as a member on the Town-owned Watkins Forest Committee.

### **New Business**

### 1. Consideration for Approval of New Signage – Merrimack Youth Association

Submitted by Merrimack Youth Association President John Calabro

The Town Council to consider the approval of Merrimack Youth Association's request for new signage located at Bishop Field and Reeds Ferry field.

### 2. Second Quarter Financial Review

Submitted by Finance Director Paul Calabria

Finance Director Paul Calabria will review the key financial information of the quarter ending December 31, 2024.

## 3. 56th Annual Professional Municipal Clerks Week Proclamation

Submitted by Town Clerk/Tax Collector Brenda S. DuLong

The Town Council to issue a proclamation designating May 4 – May 10, 2025, as "Professional Municipal Clerks Week".

# **Minutes**

Approve the minutes from the following Town Council meeting:

♦ April 24, 2025

# **Comments from the Press & Public**

# **Comments from the Council**

# **Adjourn**

A copy of the backup material for each agenda item is available for review in the Town Council's Office located at the Merrimack Town Hall. Posted: May 5, 2025